
Lisa Anthony called the July 5, 2012 Senior Commission Meeting to order at 6:05 
p.m. 
 
Members Present:  Ruth Schwab, Mike Vallone, and Phyllis Zea. 
 
The minutes of the June 7, 2012 meeting were reviewed by the members.  Mike 
Vallone made a motion to accept the minutes Phyllis Zea seconded the motion.  
Minutes were accepted as presented with the correction.   
 
Members reviewed the Health and Human Services report for the month of June.  
Some discussion and clarification followed.     
 
St. Vincent DePaul report from Mike Vallone.  Due to parishioner vacations St. 
Vincent DePaul is not receiving enough food to stock the food pantry.  They have 
been purchasing food for the pantry.   
Taste of St. Gertrude’s is 8/25 and 8/26.  American Legion will be there and have 
a memorial for those who are currently serving.  The Mayor will be speaking on 
8/26 at 2:00 p.m. 
The American Legion will be hosting a Pancake Breakfast on July 22nd from 8 
a.m. until 1 p.m.   
 
Ruth spoke about the Yesterday’s Youth Club at Gottlieb Hospital.  It is the 1st 
Wednesday of every month.  Dues are $10 for the year.  The next outing is the 
Italian Fest in Milwaukee. 
Ruth commended the Village on being progressive with the electric aggregation 
and the sewer insurance. 
 
Phyllis complimented the Explorer’s for their help at RR Daze.  She reported on 
seminars she attended in June:  Concord Place and the Vangard Westlake Senior 
Center.  A seminar will be held on August 8th at 6:00 p.m. at Concord Place on 
Cardiovascular Risk Factors. 
 
The Senior Citizen Commission meeting adjourned at 6:45 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Lisa Anthony 


